MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JULY 20, 1999 AT 7:30 P.M., TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Leech, Parker, Schmidt, Norris, Hubbell                      Audience: 13

Absent:  None

1. The pledge of allegiance was given and supervisor Schmidt convened the meeting at 7:32.p.m.

2. Minutes of the June 15 regular board meeting were approved with correction to change last word of 6th line, item 16, from Hubbell to Harbor.  Minutes of the June 21 special board meeting were approved as submitted.  Both minutes are filed for audit.

3. Expenditures were approved as submitted for the Township, Fire Dept., EMS, Payroll, Torch Bay Nature Preserve and Liquor Enforcement.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, and Zoning Administrator.  Reports were also received from Tom Sommerfeldt on Road Improvement and John Berst on the Torch Bay Nature Preserve.

5. Public Comments on other than agenda items were received from Bill Russell, Chairman of the Planning Commission, who suggested the Zoning Administrator establish files with pictures on the township businesses for which there are no site plans.  The board concurred.   He also requested a committee be formed to identify the unregulated wetlands in the township and to make recommendations on how to protect them.  He was asked to look for persons willing to serve on the committee.

6. Announcements:  Fireman’s Field Day will be Aug. 7 at Barnes Park.  Volunteers are still needed to serve on various commissions and committees.  Hazardous materials may be dropped off at a location in Traverse City on the 24th by appointment.  The information including phone number, 922 2052, is posted on the township office door.

7. Traverse Bay Nature Preserve:  It was moved by Parker and seconded to approve the appointment of Roberta Patterson to the Torch Bay Nature Preserve Authority as representative from Bay Harbor Club in place of Harold Gendelman.  The motion was passed 5 – 0 by roll call vote:  aye – Hubbell, Parker, Schmidt, Norris, Leech; nay – none.   Vandalism and after dark beach parties at the preserve were discussed.   The constable and the sheriff’s patrols will monitor the preserve.   A township ordinance incorporating the rules of the preserve will be prepared and a larger sign of the rules will be posted.  It is the intent of the board to put a Municipal Civil Infractions Ordinance in effect in the near future.

8. EMS Day Crew Time Off: Recommendations of the committee on EMS day crew vacation and personal/sick time off were discussed.   It was agreed that vacation time for the first year of employment will be accrued at ½ day for each month worked up to a total of 5 days.  Vacation time in the 1st full calendar year and years following will be accrued at one day for each month up to a total of 10 vacation days.  Vacation time may be taken as it is accrued.  Unused vacation time will be paid, or, up to two weeks may be 
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       carried over to the next calendar year, if the employee so requests.    It was agreed   

       personal and sick time will be combined and will accrue in the first year at one day a       

       month up to a total of 7 days and accrue at one day a month up to a total of 10 days in 

       the second and following years.    Unused personal/sick time will not be paid nor will it 

       be carried over into the next calendar year.  It was agreed policy will be retroactive to 

      Jan. 1, 1998.   Schmidt will put the policy in ordinance form for board approval.  The 

       committee was requested to continue working on recommendations in connection with   

9.        employee policy.

10. Street Light:  Upon written request of residents in the vicinity of M88 and East Torch Lake Dr. and on the recommendation of Sheriff Roggenbeck, the board agreed to have a street light installed at the intersection of M88 and East Torch Lake Dr.

11. Day Park Lighting: Leech requested that, for safety reasons, the board consider reconnecting the electric lights that had been installed at the Day Park and later disconnected.   The other board members did not feel it necessary as the park is for day use only and lighting might encourage night use.

12. Board Concerns: The board approved S. Schultz to clean and to open and close the park.  Interviews will be held for groundskeepers to maintain the cemetery and park grounds.  Pay was discussed.  Schmidt gave an update on the litigation of Friends of Torch Lake against the township and East Bay Excavating.   The Eden Shores public access between lots 14 and 15 was discussed.  An Eden Shores resident has started construction of stairs to the beach without township board knowledge or permission.  The board is concerned about the safety of the stairs and soil erosion.  Before the board makes any decision regarding the stairs, it was agreed Schmidt should have the stairs blocked off, get a contractor’s opinion on the construction already done and feasibility of completing the stairs or removing them, have the Soil Erosion Dept. inspect the site, and find out why a permit was issued to a person who is not the property owner.  Norris requested, and the board concurred that, the Zoning Administrator maintain a file of “administrative decisions” he makes in the performance of his job.  Norris inquired of status of Potrafke zoning violation.  Hubbell stated soil samples should be taken at the cemetery for analysis and the soil treated according to results of analysis.  “No Parking” signs at Dock Road are faded and will be replaced.   Hubbell inquired of trees encroaching on West Torch Lake Dr. access.  Leech inquired of status of purchasing the Kamp property used by Fire Station #2.  Leech was requested to initiate a purchase offer on it.   A commission will not be involved in this transaction.

13. Public Concerns: Nogle suggested strobe lights be installed on the dock.  It was noted the tree by the dock shields the street light and needs to be trimmed in order for the light to be seen from the lake.  Cowell suggested the identification of accesses be completed.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech, Township Clerk

